**FY2022 Delinquency Prevention Grant,** EMA Director, Ashley Tye, presented the grant. Mr. Tye stated the County applied for this grant last year and did not receive it. Mr. Tye stated this grant provides funding for the implementation of evidence-based programs and prevention for youth who are first-time offenders, diverted from the juvenile justice system, or charged with a status offense and identified as at risk. Commissioner Orenstein asked if the County would receive \$50,000.00 for years two through five and Mr. Tye responded, there's no guarantee, but it's structured if awarded this year, as long as funding remains available, those six counties chosen for this grant will continue to receive the money. Vice Chairman Evans asked if this grant would support Judge Tunison's program and Mr. Tye responded yes. Additionally, Vice Chairman Evans asked if this grant had been previously discussed years ago, Mr. Tye responded yes.

Advanced Disposal Services Residential Solid Waste Franchise Renewal, Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the item. Mr. Beals stated the franchise is set to expire March 31, 2022, adding Advanced Disposal Services, a division of Waste Management, has applied to renew their existing franchise agreement. Mr. Beals stated Advanced Disposal Services has 9,500 customers and has asked regarding the maximum amount to be charged, which is currently \$20.00 and they are asking for that amount to be increased to \$23.00. County Manager, Paige Dukes, asked if the increase is related to fuel costs and Mr. Beals responded yes. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked if the \$23.00 would be per quarter, Mr. Beals answered per month. County Attorney, Walter Elliott, stated if the amount is going to be increased the Board would need to amend the ordinance and revise the franchise agreement.

Deep South Sanitation, LLC, Residential Solid Waste Franchise Renewal, Human Resources Director, Kevin Beals, presented the item. Mr. Beals stated the franchise is set to expire March 31, 2022, adding Deep South Sanitation has applied to renew their existing franchise agreement. Mr. Beals stated Deep South Sanitation has 6,200 customers and has asked regarding the maximum amount to be charged, with no specific amount submitted. Chairman Slaughter asked if they were charging at the maximum amount, Mr. Beals stated he believed they were charging at the maximum amount.

Little Viking Road Drainage Easement and Quit Claim Deed, Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the item. Mr. McLeod stated map 0144, parcel 205, which is 4115 Little Viking Road, is owned by Rubber Tire, LLC and was originally designed for the entire lot to be one of the detention areas for Roswell Place Subdivision and has been the detention area since the subdivision was built. Mr. McLeod stated Rubber Tire, LLC had the detention area redesigned, approved and constructed so the lot could become a buildable lot. Additionally, Mr. McLeod stated during this process it was found that Lowndes County would need to Quit Claim the detention area back to Rubber Tire, LLC and accept a drainage easement for the new detention area from Rubber Tire, LLC.

## **BID**

**ENG 2021-02: Repairing 3 Box Culverts,** Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented a bid to repair three (3) box culverts. The culverts are located at Bemiss Knights Academy Road over Cherry Creek, Spring Creek Boulevard and Bemiss Knights Academy Road and West Lake Drive over Red Oak Branch. Mr. McLeod stated Griffin Grading & Concrete, LLC submitted the low bid, in the amount of \$296,726.73. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked the location of Griffin Grading and